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The University Faculty Council (UFC) held our initial meeting of the 2021-22 academic year on August 16, the first day of ‘pre-week’ activities. We welcomed new UFC members and met with governance committee leadership to discuss guidelines for timely, effective reporting and decision-making. Originally scheduled in person, growing concerns over transmissibility of the Covid-19 Delta variant prompted a shift to a Zoom format. For your information, please find the meeting agenda and draft minutes linked here:
· UFC Agenda 8/16/21
· UFC DRAFT Meeting Minutes 8/16/21
The next scheduled UFC meeting is September 22, 2021. 
In addition to the organizational portion of the meeting, faculty discussed issues around returning to campus in an increasingly worrisome, fast-moving public health context. We invited Provost Tim O’Donnell to join our discussion, allowing faculty to share their concerns and to hear more about re-opening plans. Although the University deserves recognition for thorough planning and highly effective risk mitigation, faculty expressed distress over the possibility of transmitting the virus to vulnerable household members (particularly as some are caretakers for young children and elderly family members). 
Note: Conversation with Provost O’Donnell was productive and the UFC executive committee appreciates the additional consideration for faculty and staff beyond narrowly interpreted ADA and FMLA leave policies. Further, UFC leadership support flexibility in accommodating non-teaching staff concerns, as well as faculty concerns. Administrative leadership have since met with the UFC executive committee and University Staff Council (USC) executive committee to continue discussion and clarify final policy. We look forward to additional cross-unit conversations. 
To communicate clear UFC consensus in advocating for flexible policies around teaching modalities, even in the absence of a documentable family member’s medical condition, the UFC passed the following resolution at the close of our 08/16 meeting: 

The UFC supports faculty concerned about teaching in person during our fast-changing coronavirus situation. We support faculty with vulnerable family members or special concerns for themselves to be accommodated in teaching on-line fall 2021, including the ability to switch to majority on-line instruction at any point in the semester according to an expedited process.

Finally, in the absence of a one-semester emergency option for majority on-line instruction, the 2020-21 Distance and Blended Learning (DBL) committee extended their service well beyond contract obligations or reasonable expectations in order to consider last-minute proposals (that is, past the usual deadline) for regular majority on-line instruction. On 8/16, the UFC voted to approve these courses based on recommendations of DBL. Since that vote, the 2021-22 DBL committee and the UFC have utilized electronic voting to extend consideration where necessary. As of 9/01/2021, only four additional courses have moved to on-line instruction. This represents a cautious but legitimate work-around for faculty who are most impacted. None of our faculty or staff want to lose the positive energy of a carefully crafted return to campus and, therefore, faculty and chairs are not eager to use this option for convenience. 
As UFC Chair, I field questions from faculty on coronavirus-related policy, resources, and protocol that no one can answer definitively. From my standpoint, please know that faculty do appreciate the extensive effort at clarity in communication and guidance in navigating these first weeks of our return to campus. 
Respectfully submitted,

Kristin Marsh, Professor of Sociology
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